Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
October 18, 2007
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jane Dillon, Rick Upton, Jim Schwerin, Rich Dudley and Monique Mullis
The meeting was called to order at 5:35pm.

Old Business

The minutes from the last meeting (September 2007) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Elections:  The slate is:  Jane Dillon, Jerry O’Hare, Nan Scranton, Jack Busher and Jim Purdy.  New board members were all elected by a majority vote.  The terms for the new board members will expire in October 2009.  The current Officer’s positions expire in October 2008.  

Top of the Mountain Update:  The city expects to vote to purchase the property on October 26.  There may be an article in the Gazette on Friday about it.  The City is working on the purchase of the Newman property.  There is also another plot of land for sale that is currently owned by one of the Dixon descendents.  

Trail Guide:  The guide needs to be laid out and printing costs need to be determined.  It was going to be suggested to Jack that he contact Jeremy Agnew to see what he needs to do to get the guide ready to be published.

Friends Donation Box for the Visitor Center:  A motion was made to purchase the clear donation box for $29. plus shipping and handling.  Jane offered to purchase it.  Monique suggested it get emptied on a schedule about every 2 weeks.

Committee Reports
Finance:  The current balance of our budget is $12, 692.  It was decided to wait on what to do with the land purchase fund until we know what is going on with the Newman property and possibly offer it to help build trails on the top of the mountain.  Jim also informed us it was time to renew the website.  After discussion it was decided to renew for only one year.  Rick brought up the endowment process offer for day passes for Ft. Carson soldiers.  He is going to find out if he can get the attorney’s proposal and then we will let Nan take a look at it before making a decision.  
Membership:  We have a new lifetime member, Janeen Igou and her husband Don Fortenbury.  
Communications:  It was suggested in the next quarterly newsletter that someone write an article about Dick Taylor.  Rich offered to do that but needs to know when it needs to be submitted to Jack.
Programs:  The programs committee did meet.  They would like a list of past accomplishments and donations made emailed to Jerry by the 31st of December.  Glen passed out a document that shows a program and event overview.  They discussed the purpose for a budget and long term planning.  Rich also passed out a document for events and volunteers.  It was decided to dedicate the next board meeting around meshing the budget and event overview plans.  Glen volunteered to lead the board through this strategic plan on December 8 at the Visitor Center.   
Park Manager Update

Paving is done, the striping is almost done.  There is still no access past the trailhead parking lot.  Rich is going to meet with GTC to start on the Maintenance shop lot.  The Playground is almost ready as are the Camper services buildings and restrooms.  Phase III is waiting on approval in Denver.  This includes the ampitheater, Group Picnic Area and 20 more campsites.  They are working on getting the displays into the Visitor Center.  There is a trip scheduled to the top of the mountain with Colonel Gentry and staff from NORAD.  On November 28 there is an awards dinner the Chamber is putting on and have asked for a donation.  Bernie and Monique will put a basket together with up to $50 worth of merchandise and include a friends’ membership.
Volunteer Update

Jack has been hard at work on Trail Days.  The Xeriscape garden will be planted soon.  The next Volunteer meeting is scheduled for August 29.  
New business
Jim needs to resign as Treasurer by early 2008 as he is traveling more and cannot fulfil the obligation.  
A motion was made to make a line item in the budget for a refurbished golf cart to donate to the park for the campground host to use.  This motion was approved unanimously.
There is a Volksmarch scheduled for the weekend of Oct 27 and 28 that we may want to set up a friends table and sell shirt combos.  Lori will develop a roster for people to man it.  

There is a military day on December 13.  A motion was made to spend up to $150. on breakfast for the attendees.  We did this last year.   The motion was approved unanimously.    

Volunteer Update:  December 11 is the recognition banquet at Turkey Creek Ranch.  Trail volunteers have done a lot of work lately under the guidance of  Jack and Jim.  There is a volunteer work day scheduled for this Sat.  Monique presented a volunteer wish list and explained the fee’s for guest speaker’s line item on it.  

Next meeting will be December 8 at 9:00 for the purpose of meshing the budget with events.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:30p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

